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Dear Commissioners, 

Please, no fracking in our waretsheds 

 

In fact, at the very same time that warming is posing risks to our water supply, the amount of water 
required for fracking is increasing. “Oil and natural gas fracking, on average, uses more than 28 times 
the water it did 15 years ago, gulping up to 9.6 million gallons of water per well.” More clean water 
contaminated means more waste. Fracking was never a good idea, but, as the problems it helped create 
intensify, it has become such a bad idea that it must be stopped. The Delaware River Basin Commission 
must provide the protections the Basin deserves and vote in favor of a full ban on fracking, water 
extraction, and fracking waste processing. 

Transmission lines have served as the conduit that connects fracking in Pennsylvania to power plants, 
processing facilities, export facilities, and other infrastructure projects that have spread through the 
state and across its borders into neighboring states. In the final report of the Pipeline Infrastructure Task 
Force, PA DEP chief John Quigley said that within a few years, “In the next decade, Pennsylvania will 
undergo a substantial pipeline infrastructure build-out to transport gas and related byproducts from 
thousands of wells throughout the state…. The result will impact communities and the environment in 
every PA County.” The DRBC’s draft regulations do not address pipelines or any of the other 
infrastructure build-out occurring in the basin. Nevertheless, the regulations that would allow fracking 
waste to be brought into the basin and clean water to be taken out enable more fracking. And more 
fracking means more pipelines, more infrastructure. 

After every spill, waste treatment mishap, or agency blunder, there is a potential health tragedy for the 
lives impacted. When you look at the Compendium of Scientific, Medical, and Media Findings 
Demonstrating Risks and Harms of Fracking, 5th edition and see the documentation, know that the 
numbers, and the toxins involved they are not just statistics they are real people who bear the brunt of 



an industry that does not care. We have an opportunity in the Delaware Basin to ban fracking and to ban 
water withdrawals and wastewater containment facilities and waste water treatment and release. 

 

Sincerely, 

ROBERT LUCAS
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